JMP (Jasper, Marion, Poweshiek) EARLY CHILDHOOD AREA
BOARD MEETING MINUTES
Marion County Public Health, 2003 North Lincoln Street, Knoxville
Wednesday, February 24th, 2016 at 5:15 pm
Roll Call:

	Name
	Present
	Absent
	Non-Board

	Doug Cameron (education), Treasurer
	X
	
	

	Betty Moll (health)
	X
	
	

	Jeanne Hammen (business)
	
	X
	

	Jim Kingery (elected)
	X
	
	

	Julie Wendl, (human services)
	X
	
	

	John Leeper, Chair
	X
	
	

	Muriel Johannessen (faith)
	X
	
	

	Britney Schnathorst (citizen), Vice Chair
	
	X
	

	Mary Lindberg, (consumer)
	
	X
	

	Staff/Visitors
	
	
	

	Nicole Brua-Behrens (Director)
	X
	
	X

	Dara Madigan, Iowa AEYC
	X
	
	X

	Josee Kelly, Iowa AEYC WAGES Counselor
	X
	
	X

	Brenda O’Halloran, CCR&R-Orchard Place
	X
	
	X

	Rachel Garner, Marion County Public Health
	X
	
	X

	Amy Zuck, Crossroads Cares of Pella
	X
	
	X


I. The meeting was called to order by John Leeper, Chair, at 5:20 pm.

II. Introductions: John Leeper asked the group to introduce themselves.
III. Approval of Minutes: Muriel Johannessen moved approval of the January 27th, 2016 board minutes, seconded by Jim Kingery.  Roll call: Cameron, Johannessen, Kingery, Moll, Wendl-yes, none-no.  Motion carried.
IV. Treasurer’s Report: Nicole Brua-Behrens reported that fiscal year to date all programs 47% spent seven months into the fiscal year.  The board would like to see that number closer to 60% and Leeper asked Brua-Behrens to email providers asking if they anticipate having carry forward at the end of the fiscal year.  Leeper asked for the Treasurer’s Report to be filed for audit.
V. Director’s Report: Brua-Behrens attended Early Childhood Day on the Hill yesterday.  She and a group of central/eastern Iowa directors hosted a breakfast at the Capitol.  Unfortunately it was a busy day for legislators and none were able to attend the breakfast.  
Dara Madigan for the Iowa Association for the Education of Young Children (IAEYC) attended a committee meeting at day on the hill.  She reported that the committee had favorable comments about SSB 3128, a study bill for an act relating to the early childhood Iowa initiative.  This bill will remove the carve-outs or line item funding for Early Childhood Iowa local areas and allow them to allocate funds as needed for programs.  There was not a request for more funding except for Early Childhood administrative funding to go from 3% to 5%.  The School Ready administration funding maximum is 5%.  
Brua-Behrens also shared information presented at the most recent ECI state coordinators meeting.  The Quality Rating System (QRS) program is being recalibrated through an oversight team including the Department of Human Services, Department of Education, Food and Nutrition Program, ECI State Office, Childcare Resource & Referral and Iowa State University Extension and the Department of Public Health.  Some of the changes being proposed are continuous quality improvement approach, new categories and a shortened process for programs that are National Association for the Education of Young Children (NAEYC) accredited.  The final recommendations need to be submitted by March 2016.
VI. Committee Reports:  None

VII. Old Business:
a. Staff Evaluation:  Tabled until the next meeting.  Action Item: Add staff evaluation to the next JMP board meeting agenda.
b. Create a Process for General Mini-Grant Program: The board talked about options to distribute $1,374 in School Ready Other funding for a mini-grant program.  Another option is to fund a car seat safety and safe sleep program.  The Johnson County ECI area funds a program like this.  The seats and baby beds are distributed through each county’s PAT program because those programs are already doing education for car seat safety and safe sleep activities.  Each county also has a certified car seat installer.  Cameron moved to approve the allocation of $1,374 to a safe sleep equipment program and a car seat safety equipment program administered through the PAT programs, seconded by Johannessen.  Roll call: Cameron, Johannessen, Kingery, Moll, Wendl-yes, none-no.  Motion carried.
c. Board Self-Evaluation: Tabled until the next meeting.  Action Item: Add board self-evaluation to the next JMP board meeting agenda.
VIII. New Business: 

a. JMP FY2017 Request for Proposal: The board reviewed the request for proposal and the priorities.  The following priorities will remain the same for another year:
	Priority
	Rationale for Identification of Priority

	Access to high quality health providers (physicians, mental health, dentists)
	This priority was part of each of the three county’s previous community plans and also was a theme in several local assessments.  After review of the community forums in each county this item was a theme that became apparent.  At least one county does not have dental providers that advertise they take families on subsidized state healthcare. Other needs mentioned were mental health and access to crisis care.

	High quality preschool and childcare environments with the capacity to serve all children within the JMP ECI area
	This priority was also included in each of the three counties’ past community plans as well as showing up as a theme is several local assessments.  Some of the gaps identified in the community forums are transportation to preschool, night shift/swing shift childcare, respite care, five year olds not being ready for kindergarten, and access to affordable daycare options.

	High quality parent/family support and education for all families with children ages 0-5
	This priority was identified as a gap during the community forum and also listed as a gap in assessments for the three counties in the JMP ECI area.  Specific gaps include occupational support and work force development as well as alcohol and drug counseling.  Other education needs were positive parenting skills and education on the systemic factors that affect parents’ ability to provide quality care for their children.

	Collaboration promotes safe communities in the JMP ECI area
	This priority is central to the new merged area and was included in past community plans.  The recent community forum included the theme collaboration, specifically stating that groups within and beyond county borders have difficulty communicating. Mentioned by some of the counties in the JMP ECI area was the issue that some providers work in isolation, thus limiting the ability to communicate and collaborate. 


The board had no changes for the grant request for proposal.  JMP FY17 grant applications will be available April 1, 2016 and due by 3:00 pm on May 6th, 2016.  

b. JMP Levels of Excellence Site Visit Schedule: The board reviewed the schedule for the Levels of Excellence visit on March 16, 2016.  The visit will begin at 1:00 pm with the state reviewers.  During the afternoon there is a meeting with community stakeholders, a file review and the culmination of the visit is the JMP board meeting at 5:15 pm.  
c. WAGES Program: Dara Madigan and Josee Kelley presented information about the TEACH and WAGES program.  The TEACH program has been available in Iowa for 13 years.  The program is publicly funded and available to people working in early childhood programs.  The staff can earn scholarships for tuition, books, and other costs associated with courses.  At the completion of their program they are also guaranteed a raise or bonus if the provider stays with the early care program for at least one year.  In Jasper, Marion and Poweshiek counties there are 95 individuals enrolled or who have participated in the program.  This includes 60 childcare centers and 35 in-home programs.  
The WAGES program has been available for two years and is a salary supplement program that goes directly to a provider.  This is an incentive program to encourage early education and care program staff to continue their education.  Both WAGES and TEACH programs include a counseling for participants.  Dara Madigan told the board she plans to submit a JMP grant application for the WAGES program. 

IX. Other: None
X. Public Comment: Brenda O’Halloran reported that providers are participating in the provider mini-grant program.  Amy Zuck told the board that she is continuing to work with grandparents and non-registered providers offering classes and other resources.  Rachel Garner reported that the Marion County Public Health PAT program is currently serving 74 families and has provided 324 home visits.  There are 2 full-time staff and a part-time staff person was recently hired.  There are also offering literacy programs and other training sessions around Marion County.
XI. Adjourn: The JMP board meeting was adjourned by Leeper at 6:45 pm.   The next JMP board meeting (which is the Levels of Excellence site visit) is scheduled for 5:15 pm on Wednesday, March 16th, 2016 in Grinnell at the Foundation Offices.
